August 20, 2019

     
The August 20, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Frazier, Richards.

Trustees absent:  Schultz

    
 Also physically present: Attorney Gifford, Public Works Superintendent Mike Schopp, Chief Weseloh.

Oath of Office was stated by Amanda Richards.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to Approve the 08/06/19 Board Meeting Minutes.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards, Frazier.
Nayes: None.

Weseloh addressed the board. The Police Officer For A Day event was concluded this afternoon. The winners were selected from the Olympia West Family Fun Night Auction. The winners received a t-shirt and participated in various activities. DARE has begun at Olympia West and will begin in Havana next week. Squad car quotes from Ford were received from the state on an SUV and were high. Weseloh will be looking into other options and will keep the board up to date. 

Schopp addressed the board. MFT seal coating was completed for 2019. Two more blocks were completed than originally anticipated and the project was still under budget. All invoices will be reviewed by the engineer before coming to the Village for payment.  All elements were favorable when the project was completed and due to this, there should be minimal sweeping. Work is continuing at the Westside Park. The walking trail is being backfilled. Work is being done on the streetlights.  Water/sewer samples have been completed for August. The Annual Chlorine Disinfection By-Products sampling has been completed. 

Frazier stated that he had received a complaint regarding the interactions of Cremeens with a resident. He also raised some questions regarding the contract, accountability and utilization of the Public Works Department by Cremeens. Schopp stated that he had spoken with Cremeens and emphasized the importance of using the resources available to him including the Public Works staff. He also stated that he had requested Cremeens not work alone at the park but that he still was today. Schopp will follow up with this to determine why that was. Schopp stated that any supply runs need to be completed by the Public Works Department if possible. Schopp questioned who should be overseeing Cremeens, whether it be him or the board, as Schopp will be in charge of the park once the grant has been fulfilled. He stated that Cremeens had been putting in extra work to ensure that the December deadline is met. 

The Clerk reviewed some old business regarding Olympia Bulldogs Soccer. They will be asked to attend the next board meeting. The recycling grant was received. The audit is ongoing but should be completed soon. 


Attorney Gifford addressed the board and stated that he is waiting on direction from the board regarding the garbage ordinance. There will need to be follow up on this. He also stated that there had been additional communication from the Illinois Department of Human Resources. 

 A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Beccue to move into Executive Session Pursuant To 2(C)1 of the Open Meetings Act to Discuss Employment and Salaries of Personnel.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards, Frazier.

Nayes: None. 


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Williams to adjourn to Open Session.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards, Frazier.

Nayes: None. 

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Devine to Approve the hiring of Part Time Police Officer Greg Layne.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards, Frazier.

Nayes: None.
A motion to adjourn at 8:17 pm was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Richards, Williams, Beccue, Frazier.
Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
